

Winter Maintenance of Sidewalks Adjacent to Regional Roads

On June 30, 2022 Regional Council made the following decision:

- Councils of local municipalities confirm their positions regarding the Region assuming winter maintenance of sidewalks adjacent to Regional roads, given the Regional tax levy implication.
- Regional staff work with local municipal staff on opportunities to improve coordination of winter maintenance of sidewalks adjacent to Regional roads for the 2022/23 winter season.
- 3. The Region investigate ownership and maintenance of separated cycling lanes as part of the 2022 Transportation Master Plan Focus Area and report to Council in 2023.
- 4. The Regional Clerk forward a copy of this report to the local municipalities and request confirmation of their position by September 30, 2022.